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       THOMAS E. SWISSTACK                                            





              Mayor

To:        Rio Rancho Business License Holder

Re:
Know Your Location Code - Proper Location Reporting of Rio Rancho Gross Receipts Taxes

As you are aware, as a business owner you are required to collect, report, and submit gross receipts taxes (GRT) to the New Mexico Taxation and Revenue Department (NMTRD).  In the collection and reporting of Rio Rancho gross receipts taxes, you must indicate the location code on the CRS-1 Form. Rio Rancho is unique in that our city limits lay in two Counties: Bernalillo and Sandoval, resulting in two GRT location codes for our city. It is important that you report your GRT correctly based on your business location (Note: Construction industry GRT is based on job-site location. Refer to map on reverse and consult your tax consultant for more information. Also, see helpful links below).  

To assist you, on the reverse side of this letter, you will find a map that delineates the county line and the corresponding location codes: 

· Rio Rancho-Sandoval County – Location Code 29-524: The overwhelming vast majority of Rio Rancho businesses are located in Sandoval County.

· Rio Rancho-Bernalillo County – Location Code 02-647: This is tiny portion of the city limits south of Westside Blvd, east of NM528 and along American Rd in the immediate vicinity of Don Chalmers Ford. Over 1000 companies are currently reporting their GRT in this area; most certainly almost all of them are incorrect as the area is only a few city blocks in size.  

Again, the map on the reverse side of this letter provides a clear demarcation of the split between the two location codes. 

On a quarterly basis, NMTRD supplies the City of Rio Rancho a report of businesses reporting GRT in Rio Rancho. For confidentiality purposes, these reports only give us names of businesses reporting and nothing else.  In analyzing these reports, it is apparent that many businesses are using the wrong location code in submitting their GRT. That is, they are reporting “Rio Rancho-Bernalillo County” as their location when most surely their business location is in “Rio Rancho-Sandoval County.” We kindly request that you ensure that your accounting department is aware of the correct City of Rio Rancho’s location codes as highlighted above and on the reverse.  

Utilizing the correct location code is important to all parties involved as it ensures both the City and Sandoval County receive their due portion of the remitted GRT to fund services that serve our residents and your customers. 

If you need additional information please call Judy Dolley, City of Rio Rancho Financial Services Department 505-896-8764.

Thank you, in advance, for your attention to this matter, 


Mayor Thomas E. Swisstack

City of Rio Rancho
Helpful Links from New Mexico Taxation and Revenue Department: 

· Determining your Business Location: 
http://www.tax.newmexico.gov/Businesses/Register-your-Business/Pages/Determining-Business-Location.aspx
· GRT Forms and eFiling: 

http://www.tax.newmexico.gov/Forms-and-Publications/Forms/Gross-Receipts/Pages/Home.aspx
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